The "Responsibility to Protect" and Christian Nonviolence

Church & Peace Britain & Ireland Regional Conference 2008 l London Mennonite Theology Forum

18 - 20 July 2008 l Ammerdown Retreat Centre, Bath, England

What is the responsibility of the international community when a state is unable or unwilling to protect its own people? Should armed force be used? Must Christians committed to nonviolence compromise on their pacifism stance when innocent lives hang in the balance?

In 2001, the United Nations (UN) determined that the international community must bear the responsibility to protect innocent citizens at risk of genocide when sovereign states fail to do so, and that this may necessitate armed intervention.

At its 9th Assembly the World Council of Churches (WCC) approved a resolution affirming what has become known as R2P - the Responsibility to Protect. Though the WCC statement assigns first priority to the prevention of genocidal conflict situations, it does not rule out protective measures using lethal force as a last resort.  

For Christian pacifists who oppose the use of violence, this is a serious dilemma. Should peace church adherents support R2P on the grounds that armed intervention, while always destructive, may sometimes be required to protect human life? Is there a way to promote a nonviolent understanding of R2P? What form(s) could a responsible solidarity take that remains faithful to the Gospel call of nonviolence? 

Church & Peace Britain & Ireland aims to continue ecumenical debate on R2P at its 2008 regional conference which will be held within the framework of the London Mennonite Theology Forum. Former C&P member the Ammerdown Retreat Centre will host the conference.

Speakers include: 

• Doug Hostetter, Mennonite Central Committee Liaison to the UN

• Hansuli Gerber, WCC’s Decade to Overcome Violence co-ordinator

• Marie-Noëlle von der Recke, Church and Peace General Secretary 

Arrive Friday 18 July (from 16.00 onwards) in time for dinner at 18.00, followed by the introduction and first session at 19.30. Leave Sunday 20 July at 14.00 (after lunch). The programme and travel details will be sent out on registration (see next page for registration form).

Registration Form for the London Mennonite Theology Forum,

held jointly with the Regional Conference of

Church & Peace Britain & Ireland

18 – 20 July, 2008 at Ammerdown Retreat Centre near Bath

The “Responsibility to Protect” and Christian Nonviolence

Cost £110 (£125 for a single room)

Please return this booking form, with a cheque for the registration costs made payable to “London Mennonite Centre”, to: Vic Thiessen,

London Mennonite Centre, 14 Shepherds Hill, London N6 5AQ

Registration Deadline: 31 May, 2008

I/We wish to register for the 2008 London Mennonite Theology Forum – Church & Peace Britain & Ireland Regional Conference

Name(s):

Address:

Telephone: 


Email:

Please mark as appropriate:

£110 (shared room)
£125 (single room, somewhat limited)

I would like to share my room with:

Please mark diet as appropriate:  Vegetarian   Vegan   Other:

Any special access requirements (e.g. need a downstairs room):

